Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

Committee Room, Gerrans Memorial Hall
at 11.15 am on 26th August 2016
Present


        

Parish / Other
 
Steering Group Member?
John Adams

   JA

Ruan Lanihorne



Y

Caroline Coldwell
   CC

Philleigh



   Alternate
Julian German
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Ralph German
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Y
David Giles
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Colin Hastings
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Y
David Hubbard

   DHu

St Just





Y
Geoff Pring

   GP
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Jon Smith

    
   JS

Veryan





Y
David Spreadborough        DS

Philleigh




Y

Sue Wagstaff

   SW
 
Veryan



   
Alternate
Graham Webb

   GW

Veryan





Y

Brian Willis

   BW

St Just





Y

1. Apologies received from: Brian Chenoweth, David Hall, Julie Johns, and Chris Williams
2. Declarations of interest: JA, DG and RG have an interest in the payments on the Finance Report.
3. Open period: No members of the public present.

4. Minutes of meeting on 20th April 2016: Acceptance proposed by RG and seconded by JA before signature by the Chairman.
5. Matters arising: None
6. Chairman’s Report: As the Report had first been circulated before the non-quorate meeting on 20th July and again before this meeting JS asked if anyone wished to comment on any part but no one did. Acceptance of the report proposed by RG and seconded by JA
7. Updates on Implementation/Spin-off Projects:
· CLT – David Spreadborough – DS had prepared a report which had been circulated prior to the meeting. DS expanded on the bullet points in the report and DG raised the matter of off-site contributions especially in relation to The Old Malthouse in Ruan Lanihorne to which JA and JG responded explaining that nothing can happen on these specific premises at present but in general Cornwall Council hold a ‘pot’ of collected off-site contributions that are available for specific projects.
· CAMP – Caroline Coldwell: CC explained that she had completed her initial draft for Veryan in February but the feedback and meeting with Nick Cahill (NC) did not happen until May where it became clear that the guidance from Historic England regarding production of CAMPs has changed. Hence NC has been preparing notes for standardising the production of CAMPs in Cornwall and once again the RNDP will be a pilot. NC will provide assistance in producing the Veryan CAMP which will serve as a template for the other Roseland CAMPs. In July NC provided CC with an extensive list of resources from which she will update her draft but this has been on hold during the busy summer period. JS stressed that the amount of work involved has increased.
· PAG – Sue Wagstaff: An Outcome Overview of the PAG’s work during the period September 2015 to February 2016 had been circulated prior to the meeting. SW explained that she was now working on the subsequent 6 months to produce an annual report. This will include a review of how/when the planning officers include reference to the RNDP and PAG and the effect on the subsequent decisions. GP enquired how long the PAG would continue as his perception was that the parish councils should take over the role of assessing for conformity with the RNDP and was there a need for further training of councillors? JS responded that the SG is tasked with carrying out a 2-year review of the effectiveness of the RNDP but in September 2017 the role of the PAG can be reviewed. JS also highlighted the fact that as statutory consultees the role of the parish council differed from that of the PAG and that there had been no take up of an offer of additional training. However, the MT had sought to recruit more parish councillors to the PAG without success but would raise the issue again when visiting their meetings later this year to provide updates on projects. JA added that the planning officers were more regularly assessing applications against the RNDP and it may be that they will have taken over the role of the PAG within the next 12 months.
· Wild Roseland Group – David Hall: Although DHa was not present his annual report on the group had been circulated prior to the meeting. JS commented that the group was going well with enthusiastic volunteers, funding from local organisations and support from the parish councils. 
8. New Project – Character of Roseland Built Environment: JA reminded the SG that mention of a Roseland Design Guide was removed from the RNDP on the advice of the examiner but it was always the intention to produce some form of guide in the future. Following discussion with Cornwall Council the preferred option was for a mainly pictorial document to elaborate/explain the adopted sections of the Carrick Design Guide. However, in the interim Yvonne Fuller of St Mawes has recently submitted to Edwina Hannaford of Cornwall Council (with copies to the MT) a document highlighting the distinctive character of St Just parish, mainly using photos, in response to the inspector’s comments in the appeal on Trecarrell. Edwina has shown the document to the planning department who approve so the MT intend to discuss further with Cornwall Council, arrange a meeting with Yvonne, and expand the document to include all Roseland parishes. It was suggested that material and photos already collated by the CAMP group could possibly be used. The MT need to investigate how the document can become part of the RNDP but are aware that it will have to go through consultation with the parish councils and the community.
9. Finance Report: JS commented that all the agreed payments from the parish councils had now been received and advised that the Wild Roseland Group had just received a further donation of £500 not shown on this report.
Acceptance of the Report proposed by GW and seconded by BW
Authorisation of Payments proposed by GW and seconded by DHu 
10. AOB: None
Meeting closed at 11.55 am




S Wagstaff
CHAIRMANS REPORT 9 JULY 2016

1. This report covers the period 16 April to 9 July 2016 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held five meetings. These took place on 29 April, 13and 24 May, 10 June and 8 July. Jon Smith, John Adams, and Sue Wagstaff attended all meetings with the exception of the 10 June when Jon Smith was absent. The meeting on 24 May was with Nick Cahill of Cornwall Council to discuss Conservation Area Management Plans. Caroline Coldwell was in attendance at this meeting as well as the meeting held on 13 May. At the MT meeting on 13 May it was agreed to co-opt David Spreadborough as a non- voting member of the MT. This was because of David’s increasing work on behalf of the Community Land Trust and input into providing solutions to the need for affordable housing on The Roseland. David was in attendance at all meetings with the exception of 24 May.

3. The Planning Assessment Group (PAG) held five meetings during this period on 6 and 13 May, 10 and 23 June, and 8 July. A further meeting is scheduled for 15 July. 


As well as assessing all planning applications, the Secretary, Sue Wagstaff, produced a 
report analysing the effectiveness of the plan. An update will be provided at the Steering 
Group meeting on 20 July.


John Adams attended a session of the Cornwall Council Planning Committee to contribute 
(with Julian German and Brian Chenoweth) to the decision making about 2 applications. A 
summary will be presented at the meeting.  

4. Conservation Area Management Plans. Many thanks to Caroline Coldwell for her contribution to this project. An update will be provided at the meeting on 20 July.

5. Affordable Housing. John Adams, Sue Wagstaff, David Spreadborough and I are now Trustees/Directors of the St Just in Roseland Community Land Trust. 


Progress has been made in assessing the need for affordable housing on The Roseland and 
exploring potential solutions to satisfy this need. An update will be provided at the meeting.

6. Wild Roseland. An update will be provided at the meeting.

7. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. We have continued to place articles in the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online. 

8. www.roselandplan.org Work continues to update the site.

Jon Smith Chairman 9 July 2016
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